
  
July Newsletter from Cromford Church of England Primary School 

 

Wow – what a year it has been!  Looking back to September, none of us could have predicted the 

challenges we would all face.  The support of all of you as parents, along with the incredible hard work 

of the staff and support of the Governors means that we have made it to the end of the year.  We’ve 

learned lots about home learning and really appreciate all that you have done to support your children 

during this time.  

 

September 2020 

We are finalising our Risk Assessments ahead of the new school year and will be sending you a lengthy 

letter about this in the next few days.  

 

Staffing 

Miss Needham and Mr Hills will be leaving us at the end of term.  Miss Needham has been at Cromford 

since September 2018 whilst Mr Hills joined us in October 2017.  We will miss them both and would 

like to thank them for all they have contributed to our school.  We wish them well for the future. 

 

Classes 

Due to the disruption during the year, we have decided to keep all children with their teachers from 

last year.  

 

Our classes will be set up as below from September: 

Robins Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 Mrs Quick 

Mrs Holt 

 

Owls Year 3 and Year 4 Miss Marshall 

Mrs Fearn 

 

Eagles Year 5 and Year 6 Mrs Beaumont - Monday and Tuesday 

Mrs Foster – Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 

Mrs Taylor 

 

Mrs Roper and Mrs Robinson will support individual pupils and groups  

 

Derbyshire Reward and Recognition Award 

We are very pleased that we have been awarded the Derbyshire Reward and Recognition Award for our 

efforts in promoting physical activity and delivery of high quality PE to our children.  Thanks go to Miss 

Marshall for the work she puts into this. 
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Daphne 

We’d like to wish Daphne a very Happy 80th Birthday next week!  Although she has not been well, she has 

been in regular contact with the school and is continuing to recover.  

 

School Dinners 

We have been informed by Catering that school dinners will cost £2.20 per day from September.  

 

Parentpay 

We will continue to use Parentpay (cashless payment system).  Parents can pay for school lunches, trips 

and fees for breakfast and after school club.  

 

To reduce the amount of cash that we need to handle in school, please use Parentpay whenever possible. 

 

PE 

We will confirm the days for each class to do PE at the start of next term.  We are still planning how 

best to deliver this.  

 

Swimming 

We have been told that swimming will not be able to take place before November, but can confirm that 

it will be on a Wednesday morning.   As soon as we know we will inform parents. 

 

Breakfast and After School Club – details attached 

We would like to say a big ‘thank you’ to Gill Donaldson for running the Science Club on a Wednesday. 

Following the guidance from the DfE and also our Risk assessments, we must know in advance which 

children will be attending the Breakfast and After School clubs.  Whilst we can usually be flexible in our 

approach, for the foreseeable future we will need you to book in advance. This is to allow us to plan for 

the distance required between the children.  

 

Year 6 

We are sad to see our lovely Year 6 pupils move on, but wish them the very best for their futures.  Keep 

in touch with us! 

 

On behalf of all the staff, we’d like to thank all our families for their support throughout the year.  We 

look forward to seeing you all again on Thursday, 3rd September.   

 
 

  

Remember to look at our school website - www.cromfordcofeschool.com 

The school is now on Twitter, @CromfordPrimary – please follow us. 

School lunches – £2.20 per day, £10.50 per week,   

If your child is ill please telephone the school before 10.00 am on the first day of absence. 

Learn, aspire and achieve in a caring Christian environment 
 

  



BREAKFAST AND AFTER SCHOOL CLUB – 2020/2021 
Please note from September 2020, parents need to book a place for their child/ren in advance via email or a 
phone call.  Ideally, this should happen on the Thursday of the preceding week.  We will admit the following 
number of children to each session: 
 

Breakfast Club  After School Club 

Monday 10 15 

Tuesday 10 15 

Wednesday 10 15 

Thursday 10 15 

Friday 10 10 

 
We will resume clubs on Monday, 7th September.  Please also note we have increased the cost of After 
School Club to £5.00 from 3.30-4.30 pm, plus an extra £1 from 4.30-5.00 pm. 
 
Breakfast Club – 7.30 am – 8.35 am, Monday to Friday 
Crafts and construction 
Cost for Breakfast Club:  £4.00, £3.00 for siblings 
 
After School Club – 3.30 pm – 5.00 pm (Monday to Thursday) and 3.15 pm – 4.30 pm (Friday) 
Monday – Sport (Derby County Community Trust) 
Tuesday – Street Dance (with Kim) 
Wednesday – various activities 
Thursday – Forest Schools (with Claire) 
Friday – crafts/construction 
 
The cost of After School Club is £5.00, £4.00 for siblings, and £6.00 for children staying until 5.00 pm, Monday 
to Thursday.   
 
Please collect your child/ren at 4.30 pm (prompt) unless an arrangement has been made for them to stay until 
5.00 pm (Monday to Thursday only).   
 
Parents can pay for Breakfast and After School using Parentpay.  We ask that parents pay on a weekly basis. 
 
It would be helpful to know, in advance, if your child is not attending Breakfast or After School Club. 
 

 
I give permission for my child ……………………………………………………… to attend: 
 
Breakfast Club 
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 
 

    

 

 
After School Club 
 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

4.30 pm 
finish 

 
 

    

5.00 pm 
finish 

     

 
Medical information:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
Contact telephone number: …………………………………………  Signed:  ……………………………….. 

  



Term Dates – 2020/2021 
 
Autumn Term 
Term 1 (7 weeks and 2 days) 
Thursday, 3rd September to Friday, 23rd October 
INSET 1 – Wednesday, 2nd September 
HALF-TERM – Monday, 26th October to 30th October 
 
 
Term 2 (7 weeks) 
INSET 2 – Monday, 2nd November 
Tuesday, 3rd November to Friday, 18th December 
CHRISTMAS BREAK – Monday, 21st December to Friday, 1st January 
 
 
Spring Term (2021) 
Term 3 (2019) (6 weeks) 
INSET 3 – Monday, 4th January 
Tuesday, 5th January to Friday, 12th February 
HALF-TERM – Monday, 15th to 19th February 
 
 
Term 4 (6 weeks and 4 days) 
Monday, 22nd February to Thursday, 1st April 
Easter Break – Friday, 2nd to Friday, 16th April 
(Good Friday – 2nd April and Easter Monday – 5th April) 
 
 
Summer Term 
Term 5 (6 weeks) 
Monday, 19th April to Friday, 28th May 
May Day – Monday, 3rd May  
HALF-TERM – Monday, 31st May to Friday, 4th June (Bank Holiday – Monday, 31st May) 
 
 
Term 6 (6 weeks and 4 days) 
Monday, 7th June to Thursday, 22nd July 
Insets 5 and 6 still to be decided. 

 
 

 
 


